## Gilgandra Public School Honesty & Courtesy

TO ALEST CONCEST

Principal Patricia Howard P.O Box 19
Gilgandra NSW 2827
Email: gilgandra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Telephone: (02) 6847-2043 Fax: (02) 6847-2304

Dear Parents / Carers,

Welcome back to another exciting term.

We have a great term of learning and fun ahead of us.

Homework will look a little different when it comes home next week. Every student will be bringing homework home each **Monday** which will include spelling and times tables. We will be also using Mathletics for homework and students will be given their personal log on details this week. Students are strongly encouraged to complete all set tasks to help them consolidate and master concepts learnt at school. Homework is to be returned every **Friday.** 

The school will providing each student with a plastic envelope to carry their homework and it is the **their responsibility** to look after it. If it is lost, it will need to be replaced.

Just a few other reminders for this term:

- As the cold weather approaches, this is a time of year when a lot of children become sick. We ask that if your child is sick, to keep them home for rest and recovery. This also ensures that they do not pass their illness onto other members of the school.
   We appreciate your understanding on this.
- If your child is absent for any reason, we require either a note or phone call to the office. You are also able to use the free **School Stream** app to complete absence forms.
- Ensure all of your child's belongings has their name CLEARLY written on them.
- Students do need a labelled drink bottle every day.
- Fruit break is STRONGLY encouraged each day. Students can bring fresh fruit or vegetables to eat

I thank you for your continued support of your child's education at both school and home. We are going to have a wonderful term.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact the office or pop in to arrange a meeting time.

Kind regards,